Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
The Florida Public Service Commission announces a public meeting in the following undocketed matter to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, September 4, 2014, immediately following the already scheduled Agenda Conference

PLACE: Betty Easley Conference Center, Room 148, 4075 Esplanade Way, Tallahassee, FL

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Undocketed – In Re: Duke Energy Florida, Inc.’s Rerouting Initiative. The purpose of this this meeting is for the Commission to discuss Duke Energy Florida’s rerouting initiative with the Company’s management. In particular, the Commission plans to discuss the necessity and scope of the rerouting initiative; specific information regarding bill impacts for the rerouting initiative; possible resolutions, if any, to address customers’ concerns regarding being billed for an extended billing period at the higher tiered charges; and any other topics the Commission may determine to be relevant to Duke Energy Florida, Inc.’s rerouting initiative. One or more of the Commissioners of the Florida Public Service Commission may attend and participate in the meeting.

In accordance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, persons needing a special accommodation to participate in this meeting should contact the Office of Commission Clerk, no later than five days prior to the workshop at 2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850, via 1(800)955-8770 (Voice) or 1(800)955-8771 (TDD), Florida Relay Service.
If resolution of the rerouting initiative is reached, or a named storm or other disaster requires cancellation of the proceedings, Commission staff will attempt to give timely direct notice to Duke Energy Florida, Inc. Notice of cancellation will also be provided on the Commission’s website (http://www.psc.state.fl.us/) under the Hot Topics link found on the home page. Cancellation can also be confirmed by calling the Office of the General Counsel at (850)413-6199.

For additional information, please contact: Keino Young, Office of the General Counsel, Florida Public Service Commission, 2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard, Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 or (850)413-6226.
